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 Minutes of the Kent u3a Network   
Date:
 Thursday 1st July at 2pm,  held via ‘Zoom’ 
Present:
Carole Dickenson, Chair
Sue Brimlow, Vice-Chair
John Russell, Secretary
Chris Plant, Canterbury; 



William Sear, Orpington; 
Chrys Short, Malling;



Caroline Taylor, Cranbrook

Michael Cartwright, Pembury


Stephen Olley, Tonbridge
Beryl Mansell, Sevenoaks; 


Julia Newman, Hawkhurst



Heather Thomas-Pugh, Isle of Sheppey
Jenny Stevens, Tenterden 
Jacqui Wellbrook, Thanet


Ian Agnew, Goudhurst
Johnny Hayward, Trust Volunteer 

Rob White, Publicity



Apologies were received from:

Sue Davis Sur, Medway & Treasurer; Tony Boyd-Williams, Ashford; Jenny Akehurst, Bearsted; Lynne Clumpus, Faversham; Sandra Parker, Gravesend; Melanie Blewer, Kings Hill; Magda Sweetland, Knole; Christine Hinchcliffe-Rogers, East Medway; Stephen Bush, Maidstone; Michele Sinclair, Paddock Wood; Lionel Patterson, Meopham; Val Johnson, Saxon Shore; Sandra Treloar, Swanley; Eryll Fabian, Tunbridge Wells; Tina Rhoda, Westerham; Susie Berry, SE Region Trustee, Fran Dunk, Trust Volunteer
1.  Introduction  
Carole Dickenson welcomed everyone, especially the new Chair at Goudhurst, the new Vice-Chair at Sevenoaks, and noted a new Chair at Shepway; Rob White is now attending as a member of the Publicity group.
2.  Minutes of the Kent Network Meeting held on 11th May 2021 were agreed  
3. Matters Arising 
4. AGM

4.1 Minutes of last AGM held on 2nd July 2020
These were agreed

4.2 Chair’s Report
Carole thanked all members of the Network for their forbearance and commitment during the Covid pandemic. We have held extra meetings and these have been very well attended, via remote access, and members have shared experiences, ideas and offered support and sharing around the Network.  She especially thanked the other members of the Committee 
The recent initiatives on subgroups have been a success with maybe more to come.  We have 2 new Trust volunteers, and a number of members have actively participated in the national (Paul Martinez) initiatives on Recruitment and Retention (R&R), that is now carrying over into our Publicity subgroup.
Carole noted that there are 3 South East groups that she attends on behalf of the Network
- South East Forum; this is now solely focused on the organisation of the annual SE Summer School; with the next one planned for 2022.  Volunteers to assist in the organisation or running of the event would be most welcome.
- SE Regional Network; this is a meeting of Network Chairs in the region; Carole noted that there were many different ways that networks were being run.  This group is now running some Training courses for u3a members across the Region via Zoom. The next is on 8th July when Paul Martinez will present key recommendations from the national work on R&R; spaces still available
- SE Region Support for Trustee; this groups has reps from networks across the region, mostly ex-Chairs or committee members, to support the work of the SE Region Trustee.  This group runs occasional SE wide events; the next being the ‘Autumn Gathering’
Carole noted that the AGM of the Trust in August will be electing a new Chair and Vice-Chair, and she asked u3as to carefully consider the candidates and use their votes, thinking of the needs of the u3a going forward.
Carole attends a bi-annual ‘Network Link’ meeting, at which all Networks are represented; this is chaired by the Trust Vice-Chair, and is a key communication and feedback mechanism between the Trust directly with Networks; the next meeting is on 12th October.
Carole thanked all members again for their efforts in keeping our Network active and valuable. 
4.3  Treasurer's Report
Carole said that as Sue Davis Sur was not able to be present due to illness, we would delay formal presentation of the accounts.  The funds are healthy , circa £1800; the only recent expenditure being the Network Zoom licence. 
Carole noted that Weald u3a had unfortunately closed having failed to form a Committee, despite the best effort of Colin Barnes, who was standing down as Chair.  Weald had kindly decided to make a donation to the Kent u3a Network as part of their closure, for use in starting up new u3as and running training/education events. 
[Subsequent to the meeting this has been confirmed as £1500]
4.4 Election of  Kent U3A Network Committee
- Chair, Vice-Chair, Treasurer, Secretary
The current Chair, Vice-Chair and Treasurer (Carole, Sue Brimlow, and Sue Davis Sur) were willing to stand for another year and with no others wishing to stand these were re-elected unanimously.
The Secretary (John Russell) was standing down after his 3-year period.  Carole thanked John on behalf of the Network for his work during that time.  No one has come forward at this point to take on the role of Secretary.  Carole proposed and it was agreed that we would carry over the election of Secretary to the next meeting in September. She stressed that we would have to  fill this role for the Network to be sustainable, and encouraged all to look for anyone suitable in their u3as. John would provide a note on what the role entails to anyone interested; it would be feasible to share the role if that made it easier to fill.  
5.   National & Regional News
- Click & Save Loyalty Scheme
Jacqui Wellbrook described the national initiative to launch this scheme; this is in response to requests made by u3a members in a recent survey for benefits from u3a membership of this nature. The scheme is run by a company called Parliament Hill who have experience of this type of rebate scheme. 
Individual u3as will need to decide whether to adopt the scheme for their members.  If so, they will need to appoint a Click & Save Administrator on the Committee to handle the enrolment of members in the scheme.  The scheme will offer members mechanisms for claiming rebates from retailers, e.g. via loadable e-cards; several well-known brands are participating.  U3as who adopt the scheme will gain a % of the members savings as income.  
One impact of the scheme is that the u3a cannot claim Gift Aid for the individual members who join, adding some admin work; but some estimates of the potential income by the scheme organisers suggest the u3a could obtain a significant net income.
There were some mixed views on the scheme from u3as who had started to consider whether to adopt it.  There is already national publicity for the scheme, with more to come, and this may generate interest from individuals in their u3a adopting the scheme. 
6.   Reports from Network Subgroups
- Group Co-ordinators
Carole reported that this group was proving very popular, generating several ideas and suggestions for joint working.  The members themselves would be holding further meetings to discuss how these could be taken forward.
-  Membership
Carole said that a good number of people had joined the group, and felt that their first meeting was valuable.   The feeling was that another full meeting was not required at this time, but that they would use the useful contacts they have formed for discussion by email etc. and could organise another full meeting if needed. 
- Technical Working Group
John Russell reported that the group had completed its work on testing a method for technically supporting Hybrid meetings at Ryarsh Village Hall with help from Malling and Kings Hill u3as.  The test was successful and the group is confident that such meetings can be supported in most circumstances.  The group has produced a final report together with some technical guidance notes and layout diagram, which will be circulated after the meeting, which should be a sound basis for individual u3as to follow.  
The technical group will remain in place and are happy to offer help and assistance to individual u3as on request, via John.
- Publicity
Carole noted that Rob White was continuing involvement in this subgroup, and Lionel O’Hara, a PR expert, would provide guidance and input. Eryll (T Wells) and Heather (Sheppey) are the other members of the group. They will be looking at using the R&R initiatives, including using social media, Facebook, websites with younger members in mind. 
Carole noted that it seemed key that u3as avoid a significant ‘gap’ developing between the age of members and potential joiners, including those on the Committee.
Chrys Short felt that there would be significant benefit for co-ordination of ideas and materials across Kent. Carole said that this group was geared at doing this, and any other volunteers to join the group would be welcome.
Carole suggested a Speakers organisers group might be of interest; Julia Newman said her speakers organiser might be willing to help form such a group and would follow this up; they run 2 talks a month so are sharing the role.  Jenny Stevens had been part of the work to update the Speakers List this year which had extended the list to a much wider range including remote speakers. And thought feedback on these would be valuable within a group discussion context.
7.
Issues arising from Covid-19, and Re-Launch
Sue Brimlow said that Tunbridge Wells have recently produced an article in local paper and leaflets in local free press, but had a poor response.  A Stall in the market place had been a success, and it seems that being able to hand out leaflets and talk to interested people was a key point. 
Jenny Stevens reported that Tenterden had run a very successful garden party for u3a Day, with a rotating capacity of 35 and had attracted some new younger members as a result.  It seemed valuable to have a ‘reason to join’ e.g. moving into the area or retirement 
Julia Newman said that Hawkhurst had run a stall at a local fete. They have bought new Banners from the national Brand Centre (cost £200) for this, and expect to use these at their monthly meetings and at several other events. They are expensive but high quality.
Chris Plant said that Canterbury are planning an Open Day ‘in the street’ in September as part of Re-Launch, where they would be demonstrating some of the work of their interest groups, e.g. Crafts.
Ian Agnew said that Goudhurst would be having a stall at the village fete in July; he had looked at material from the Brand Centre, to which he’d suggested to them that the ability to upload a local picture would be useful.
Beryl Mansell said that Sevenoaks were a Re-Launch event in early October.
8.    
Any Other Business
None.
9.       Date of Next Meetings
Carole asked members for preferences for ways of meeting for the next 6-9 months, particularly views on whether to try to resume in-person meetings at Detling.
The majority view was that we should continue with remote access via Zoom for the main November meeting.  Carole proposed and it was agreed that we will consider in-person for the March 2022 meeting after the main part of the winter is over.

Tuesday 14th September 2021; via Zoom

Thursday 4th November 2021; via Zoom 

January 2022 – tbc

March 2022 - tbc
*  subject to national health situation
The meeting closed at 3.30pm
Signed as a correct record
Carole Dickenson , Chair
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